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Our Ref: MGLA051217-6720 

 
14 December 2017 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information regarding the ULEZ consultations undertaken so far. 
Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
Our response to your request is as follows; 
 
1. How many respondents have there been to the ULEZ consultations undertaken so far 

(current open ones excluded)? 
 

• Original consultation on the Ultra Low Emission Zone (27 October 2014 – 9 January 2015) - 
16,281 responses to the consultation were received from the public and businesses 

• Consultation on updated Ultra Low Emission Zone proposals for taxis and Private Hire 
Vehicle licensing (1 July 2015 – 25 August 2015) - 516 responses to the consultation were 
received from public and businesses 

• Consultation on a new Emissions Surcharge and ideas for improving Ultra Low Emission 
Zone (10 October 2016 – 18 December 2016) - 15,480 responses to the consultation were 
received from the public and businesses 

• Consultation on changes to the central London Ultra Low Emission Zone (4 April 2017 – 25 
June 2017) - 18,126 responses to the consultation were received from the public and 
businesses. 

 
2. Where have the existence of the consultations been advertised, including current open ones? 
3. What methods of responding to the consultations are available? 
4. Which groups have been consulted in drawing up the proposals? 
 
The GLA does not hold information relating to how the current consultation is being advertised. 
Transport for London (TfL) is the Mayor's transport authority and is responsible for 
implementing the Mayor's Transport Strategy, and for the day-to-day operational running of 
transport services. You may wish to send a further request to TfL at foi@tfl.gov.uk. 
 
The rest of the information you are seeking relating to questions 2 - 4 can all be found in the 
following consultation reports; 

mailto:foi@tfl.gov.uk


 
 

 

• Current consultation 

• Original consultation on the Ultra Low Emission Zone 

• Consultation on updated Ultra Low Emission Zone proposals for taxis and Private Hire 
Vehicle licensing 

• Consultation on a new Emissions Surcharge and ideas for improving Ultra Low Emission 
Zone 

• Consultation on changes to the central London Ultra Low Emission Zone   
 
5. What is the current figure for the population of London? 
 
London’s current population is 8.904 million (https://data.london.gov.uk/demography/) 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA051217-6720 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Robinson 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/ultra-low-emission-zone/user_uploads/ulez-consultation-report-to-the-mayor.pdf-1
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https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/ulez-2/user_uploads/ulez-tph-consultation-2015-report.pdf
https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/air-quality-consultation-phase-2/user_uploads/report-to-the-mayor_final.pdf
https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/air-quality-consultation-phase-2/user_uploads/report-to-the-mayor_final.pdf
https://consultations.tfl.gov.uk/environment/air-quality-consultation-phase-3a/user_uploads/report-to-the-mayor-2.pdf
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